
 
THE AMERICAN LEGION 

JEFFERY S. HOLMES POST 84 
 

September 5, 2024 
MEETING MINUTES  

 
The meeting convened at 1800 hours by Commander Dennis 
Brown. 
 
Roll call by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Present were: 
Commander and Judge Advocate Dennis Brown, First Vice 
Commander and Historian Howard Bixby, Second Vice 
Commander Penny Johnson, Adjutant and Finance Officer Scott 
Holmes and Chaplain Luther Johnson. Also present were past 
Commander Charles Patch and guest Patti Holmes.  
 
Meeting Minutes: Minutes of the August 1, 2024 meeting was 
read by Sergeant-at-Arms Sam Zucker. Motion to accept by 
Scott Holmes and seconded by Charles Patch. No discussion. 
Unanimously approved.  
 
Finance Report:  
 

1. Finance Officer Scott Holmes reported that $355 is due to 
pay for our liability insurance. All other obligations have 
been paid. 

2. The report was accepted and filed for audit. 



 
Service Report: None 

 
Membership:   

1. The Post has 20 paid members and 19 pending. 
2. There is ongoing membership recruitment. 

 
Americanism:   
 

1. The Hartford Heroes Banner Project has mounted 10 
banners. Thanks to all that have supported this endeavor! 

2. Commander Brown, the Banner Committee Chairperson, 
reported that the town’s policy states there can be 18 
banners per village. The Banner Committee has contacted 
the town and they have volunteered to be the fiscal agent. 
As a result, fund raising will begin in the spring for the 
extra banners. Some committee members are thinking of 
being present with a sample banner at the Hartford 
Hurricanes Football Patriots Night to promote the project. 
The Committee has petitioned the Town to extend the 
display time from 60 days, which would be to October 31, 
through to Veterans Day, November 11. 

3. Patti Holmes reported that Chief Cooney confirmed that a 
container is in the lobby of the Police/Fire Department 
building for worn out or damaged Flags that need to be 
retired. The hours of accessibility are Monday through 
Friday, 8 AM – 4 PM. 

4. The Blue Star Memorial field maintenance is ongoing. 
Thank you to Penny and Luther Johnson for the most recent 
cleanup.  

 



 
Children and Youth:   
 

1. Scott Homes reported that Coach Dylan Spencer has 
suggested that Post 84 sponsor the 2025 playoffs. 
Discussion followed on the feasibility of our Post being the 
hosts for the 2025 playoffs. The decision was made to wait 
until Scott can contact Dylan to get parent feedback since 
most of the volunteers will have to be the parents. 

2. Scott stated that some minor rule changes will be in effect 
for the 2025 season so that league play will be in-line with 
National.  

3. Charlie Patch reported he will contact the person who 
attended the Girls State conference to speak at our next 
meeting. 

 
Old Business:  
 

1. Blue Star Memorial work permit application has been 
submitted. No response as of this meeting. 

2. The Post’s web site is up and running. Members may access 
the site at: https://www.post84vtlegion.org/index.cfm  

3. Members are requested to send comments about the site to 
Adjutant Scott Holmes at: thordog.holmes@gmail.com  

4. Commander Brown, as usual, has continued thanking all 
who contribute to Post 84. 

a. Sam Zucker for transcribing our meeting minutes. 
b. Scott Holmes for maintaining and providing our 

finance report, keeping our web site current and acting 
as our baseball liaison. 



c. To Charles Patch and his volunteer assistants in their 
efforts to prepare for the golf tournament fundraiser. 

5. The Family Day picnic is on hold until 2025 due to the 
lateness of the season. Commander Brown will keep Post 26 
and VFW 2571 apprised of further news when it will be 
scheduled. 

6. Golf Tournament news: As of now, we have 13 confirmed 
teams and 19 hole sponsors. ATTENTION: Potential 
players need to respond very soon because we are 
limited to 18 teams. People who come on the 21st may be 
turned away if we have reached the limit set by the 
Montague staff.  

7. We are still in need of volunteers for a Color Guard. 
Contact Adjutant Scott Holmes for details:  
thordog.holmes@gmail.com 

 
New Business:  
 

1. The Vet Council meeting for September 4, 2024, 6 PM at 
the VFW in Hartford was cancelled. Commander Brown 
to contact Denis Backus for the October reschedule time 
and place. 

2. Scott is still in the process of soliciting some of our golf 
sponsors. Due to their corporate structure, they need 
more planning time to budget their contributions. 

3. A parade to honor Vietnam Vets and all other veterans 
will be held by Post 25 in Windsor. Refer to Appendix A 
for more info. 

4. Attention women veterans. Nichole Jordan has started a 
non-profit retreat for women veterans. Refer to Appendix 
B for more info. 



5. Post 84 goals for the 2024-25 are: 
a. Golf – September 21 
b. Family Day in August 
c. Haven Christmas Party in December 
d. Flag display along Route 5 in May 
e. Blue Star Memorial maintenance ongoing 
f. Hartford Heroes Banner from September thru 

October 
6. The Monument Committee has elected to move 

forward with another monument to honor post 
WWII veterans.  

Comrades in distress – NONE 

The meeting adjourned at 19002 hours. 
Sam Zucker, Sergeant-at-Arms for Scott Holmes, Adjutant 
 
Next meeting, Thursday, October 3, 2024 at 6:00 PM, at WRJ 
VA, Freedom Building (formally Building 44), Room 103a. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix A 
 
 

On Saturday, September 14th at 1100 hours, Post 25 in Windsor 
will hold a parade for all Veterans, but primarily for the Vietnam 
War Veterans who never had a welcome home. Any Veterans 
who would like to participate may contact Michael Loseby at 
802-356-2607. We are trying to arrange a special float for 
Vietnam Vets that attend, so we will need to know by August 
1st. We will have live music in the park next to our Legion Hall 
and a BBQ free to all who attend. Remember, the deadline to 
RSVP is August 1st. 
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